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February Calendar of Events


 


February 3	6:30	PTA Meeting


February 4	5:00	Site Council Meeting


February 5	9:40	Late Start


February 6	12:45	Lifeskills Assembly


February 17 & 18	No School – Mid-Winter Break


February 19	11:45	Olympia Jr. Programs – Gr 4 & 5


February 21	6:30	PTA Movie Night


February 26	9:40 	Late Start


February 26	12:45	Performing Arts Assembly - 


			Lasergrace





Shop Talk





Praising Kids


As a mother of 2 young children, I got into the habit of constantly praising them – how smart, how proud I was – on a daily basis. I praised them because I love them, I thought it was what parents should do, and I wanted them to feel good about themselves. My attitude changed when I heard about the works of Carole Dweck. Dweck is a psychologist who specializes in developmental, social and personality psychology. She focuses on how people’s mindsets are set and how it affects their behavior.


Dweck conducted studies to determine how praise can affect the way children feel about themselves and how it translates into their academic behavior. The results? Adults should be cautious about how they praise children. When children are told they are “smart”, they have a tendency to avoid taking risks. When an academic problem arises, instead of challenging themselves, they tend to give up easily because they think that they are just not “smart” enough.


Dweck says we need to focus on the effort that has been put in the task; then children feel in control of their success. Children praised for effort are more open to the idea of extra effort. Children praised for being smart often think of their intelligence as stagnant: something that cannot be changed. However, when being praised for effort, they are more likely to realize that mistakes are part of the learning process and that their intelligence will never cease to grow. 


In order to thrive, children need to have a growth mindset, understanding that intelligence is like a muscle that needs to be used on a regular basis and that mistakes are a part of the learning process. Parents and educators can help children by using specific praise and praise focused on effort.


		By  Zoe Hatzfeld-Hecht 








			Garfield Wish List





Linda Zaccagnini:	MORE Class Instructors 


Bob Hodges:		Tennis balls - used or new


Garfield Track Stars:	Volunteers - mornings - 10:10-10:35


All Classrooms:	PTA room reps


Playground:	Large spoons (for digging in sandboxes)


Nurse’s Room	Pants – smaller sizes
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Charlie and Jaycie make great learning partners in Mrs. Duncan's third grade classroom.
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Good-bye old Garfield gym,





�





hello new Garfield gym!











As a part of our ground-up remodel, we are excited about moving into our new gym, 


cafeteria and playshed. 
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Garfield’s Pods are definitely learning spaces.


Thanks to everyone who helps us to keep these areas


quiet and focused.








� Construction activity creates opportunities to exercise deduction and prediction skills at Garfield!
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Tailgate Party!


 GO HAWKS!





Arrival/Dismissal Information for Special Days





Half Days 


Dismissal 11:45


March 7 - Teacher In-Service 


March 25, 26, 27, 28





Early Release Days


Dismissal 12:32


March 14





One Hour Late Start Days for Improving Teaching 


and Learning	


9:40 Start


February 5, February 26, March 5, April 2, May 7,


and June 4


			 


No School Days


February 17 and 18 - Presidents Day/Mid-Winter Break


April 7- 11 - Spring Break


May 26 - Memorial Day





Last Day


June 12 (unless makeup days are needed) 


11:45 Dismissal











Student Learning Behavior Targets in Garfield Classrooms – 


Common Expectations and Language


BEING A GOOD STUDENT IS YOUR JOB


What student looks like –


a) actively listens


b) arrives prepared to learn: has supplies, well-rested, has eaten breakfast, homework is complete


c) stays engaged, focused, on-task, adds to class discussions


d) does best on all assignments and activities


e) shows respect for differences of opinion and experience


f) knows and uses Kelso’s Choices and recess mantras


g) completes all assignments in quality manner


How adults support –


a) teach, model and practice; clear expectations


b) use natural consequences to reinforce
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Each night, Mrs. Beattie's 5th graders choose one new word from their reading homework, record it on a brightly colored leaf, find its meaning, and identify its part of speech. During the school day, Mrs. Beattie adds each leaf to this ever-growing vocabulary tree--28 leaves a day!  Students enjoy finding words they don't know and can - literally - see their vocabularies grow!
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The water cycle: evaporation to


condensation to precipitation.


By Lydia in Ms. Hedwall’s class.





Dear Friend,


I want to welcome you to our class. There are many important things to know to be successful and happy in second grade. For example, no blurting out and always raise your hand. Another thing to know is always enter the classroom quietly. Also please remember to save talking for recess. One more thing I want to tell you is I really hope you enjoy being in our class. I know you will love it!





Sincerely, James B.


Mrs. Waite’s 2nd Grade Class








CBAs are classroom-based assessments.  Our fifth graders, in addition to taking the MSP, have three CBA requirements: Civics, Fitness, and Health. Below are excerpts from several of Mrs. Beattie’s students’ CBAs.





I believe our school breakfasts and lunches are nutritious. Nutritious means something that is healthy and helps your body. Our school meals follow national district standards.


	All schools should give bottled water and juice. High schools should give 12 oz servings of milk and 100% juice. Middle schools should give 10 oz servings of milk and 100% juice. Elementary schools should give 8 oz servings of milk and 100% juice.


	A daily serving of fruit and vegetables must be provided at breakfast and lunch. Vegetables must be served at lunch – with a variety of vegetables served over the week. Whole grains must be offered at breakfast and lunch.


At our school, they always offer fruit and put veggies on your tray. But most people don’t eat the fruit or veggies they get. You have a choice of regular milk or chocolate milk. Most kids choose chocolate milk. Not all kids eat the lunches because their lunch is cold. (Editor’s note: For most of this year, Garfield has only offered a cold lunch, due to construction.) Some of the kids still eat the school lunches. But when they are able to heat it up, I think more kids will eat the lunch. They give yogurt and put salad on your tray with cheese and ham. 


President Harry S. Truman implemented the 1946 National School lunch act as a “measure of national security, to safeguard the health and well-being of the nation’s children”. I think our school lunches follow the district standards by staying nutritious, and by serving fruit and healthy foods every day.                    


				Ryan M.





Do you believe our school lunches are nutritious? I don’t. I think nutritious means healthy choices, protein, vitamins, low calories, low fat, and many more things. Our school follows the national and district standards, but still sometimes students don’t take fruit or vegetables and aren’t getting their nutrition. So I believe our school lunches aren’t nutritious.


We researched the national standards for food in school. Under the regulations, five key meals must be served. Vegetables are also to be served daily at lunch. Whole grains have to be served at both school meals. No more than half of the fruit can be juice. These are only some of the national requirements in this country.


In our school district, Paul Flock (OSD Food Service Director) states that Garfield elementary follows the national requirements. Over 60% of Garfield students participate in the free reduced lunch and breakfast program. To be a qualified meal, a student must have at least a half a cup of fruit or vegetables, and half of the grains must be whole grain rich.


Nicole A.











All About Me


by Gabe C., Mr. Naughton’s Third Grade





My name is Gabriel. I live with my mom, my dad, my sister, my brother, and my dog Ysa. My dad is a carpenter, my mom is a pharmacist, my little brother is in PreK, and my sister is in 1st grade. My favorite meal is Italian sausage on a hoagie roll with grilled peppers and onions and key lime pie or ice cream cake. My favorite activity is Minecraft! On the computer I like building Redstone Contraptions, playing Legit Survival and building awesome houses and playing multi-player with my friends. I’d like you to know I love playing soccer. I am a great defender/goalie. Soccer is my favorite sport.








�


Dear Tooth Fairy, 


It’s time to visit Kamryn's house!








